
Friday 1st December 
The Girls' Football team played two matches 
against local schools at Helston College on a 
very wet and cold Monday evening this week. 
They all played brilliantly as a team, scoring 
goals and also some brilliant saves by Lola!   
This was a great start and we hope to have 
more fixtures lined up in the future. 

 

 

Our Mullion Rugby team took to the pitch at 
Garras on Tuesday. The children started with a 
couple of warm up activities followed by a 30 
minute match. The team worked hard to come 
back from behind having conceded a couple of 
tries initially. The team secured victory in the 
closing minutes of the game as the whole team 
stayed focused and driven until the very end! 
They were very excited to return to school 
wearing their medals proudly.  

Attendance 
Target for 2023/24:  96% 

W/b 1st Dec Weekly Attendance 

Pebbles 93.2% 
Shells 92.6% 

Starfish 93.7% 
Waves 91.6% 

Surfers 88.5% 

Virtues Award 
EYFS/KS1 Teleah 

KS2 Lucas 

Stars of the Week 

Reception Max 

Year 1 Vida 

Year 2 Ava 

 Year 3 Blair 

Year 4 Freddie 

Year 5 Dexter 

Year 6 Fia 



As you know, part of our vision is to improve the school grounds so that children are 
proud of their school and it is a warm and welcoming place to be.  

Over the summer, we installed the Trim Trail and the KS1 playground was resurfaced. 
We are really excited that next week our KS2 learning spaces will be refurbished. At 
present, these spaces look tired and worn and in need of some care and attention.  We 
are creating physical learning spaces in the wide corridor, with the far end space being 
turned into a room to become a calm and nurturing teaching and learning room. We 
will be laying carpet down throughout the corridor, finishing with a fresh lick of paint 
throughout.   

On top of the internal works, we are also planning for the resurfacing of the Trim Trail 
space to take place so this can be used all year round and the installation of the 
basketball posts in the junior playground, possible due to the funds raised by the school 
community combined with the school yearly capital spend budget. Our aim is to create 
an environment that is supportive, welcoming and a place that the children are proud 
to be in and will look after.  

Don’t forget the next dress down day is on Thursday 7th December in return for 
chocolate donations for our Fayre and we are starting to collect the Jolly Jars in 
reception. 

The Christmas Fayre will start at 2.30pm and Father Christmas bookings are now 
available to book by clicking on the link below. The cost to see him is £2 per child and 
if you have more than one child you only need to book one space as they can go in 
together. Also, if your child would like to see him with a friend, please book one space 
and add the name of the other child to the booking. Each child will receive a gift from 
Santa.. 

https://forms.gle/ZhoFZ5ATceWHaYNN8 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Rob Chirgwin 

Respect others, showing 

kindness and empathy  

Care for our school and 

everything in it  

Take pride in my work and  view 

challenge as an opportunity to 

 Mullion 3 

https://forms.gle/ZhoFZ5ATceWHaYNN8


Diary Dates 

Tuesday 5th  December Year 5 and 6 Basket Ball League Match at Mullion School 
Thursday 7th December Dress Down Day for Chocolate/Sweet Donations 
Wednesday 13th December Carols at Poldhu Nursing Home 
Wednesday 13th December Pebbles and Shells Christmas Play at 5pm 
Thursday 14th December KS2 Peter Pan—Hall for Cornwall  
Friday 15th December Christmas Fayre 
Monday 18th December School Christmas Lunch 
Monday 18th December KS2 Carol Concert at 5pm 
Tuesday 19th December Last Day of Term 
Thursday 4th January Return to School 
Friday 9th February Last Day of Half Term 
Monday 19th February Return to School 
Thursday 28th March Last Day of Term 
Monday 15th April Return to School 
Monday 6th May Bank Holiday 
Friday 24th May Last Day of Half Term 
Monday 3rd June Return to School 
Wednesday 24th July Inset Day 
Thursday 25th July Last Day of Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tickets will also be available from the 
School Office for Mullion Primary 

School Children. 


